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File No. 14-0957

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE REPORT relative to proposed Agreement No. 47202-
4 with Arcadis, US, Inc. (Arcadis) for professional and technical services for Ultraviolet and
Chloramine Facilities and Disinfection integration.

Recommendation for Council action:

CONCUR with the Board of Water and Power Commissioners' (Board) action of July 15, 2014,
Resolution No. 014-254, authorizing execution of Agreement No. 47202-4 with Arcadis for
professional and technical services for ultraviolet and Chloramine Facilities and Disinfection
Integration for a total amount of $6,000,000 and a term of six years and six months.

Fiscal Impact Statement: The City Administrative Officer (CAO) reports that approval of Agreement
No. 47202 will have no impact on the City's General Fund. Expenditures up to the
$6,000,000 contract limit will be paid from the Water Revenue Fund.

Community Impact Statement: None submitted.

TIME LIMIT FILE - SEPTEMBER 14, 2014

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - SEPTEMBER 12, 2014)

Summary:

On August 6, 2014, your Committee considered a July 16, 2014 Board and April 30, 2014 CAO
reports and Resolution No. 014-254 relative to proposed Agreement No. 47202-4 with Arcadis for
professional and technical services for ultraviolet and Chloramine Facilities and Disinfection
Integration projects. The agreement would be for six years and six months and expenditures not to
exceed $600,000. According to the CAO, the contractor's services will augment the Los Angeles
Department of Water and Power's (LADWP) staff in performing work required to provide design,
construction support, regulatory approval, start-up, and testing of two ultraviolet and nine
chloramine/ammonia disinfection facilities. As proposed, the contractor will also assist LADWP staff
with the integration of those facilities into the overall LADWP strategy to reduce disinfection
byproducts.

On March 24, 2012, the LADWP's Request for Proposals (RFP) for the required services was posted
on the City's Business Assistance Virtual Network and LADWP Web site. The RFP was also
advertised on the LADWP's Electronic Request-Solicit-Procure System. The RFP provided that
written proposals were due on April 27, 2012. In response to the RFP, two proposals and no protests
were received.

After further consideration and having provided an opportunity for public comment, the Committee
moved to recommend concurring with Resolution No. 014-254 to approve Agreement No. 47202-4
with Arcadis. This matter is now submitted to Council for its consideration.

Respectfully Submitted,

ENERGY AND ENV NMENT COMMITTEE

ADOPTED
AUG 1 9 2014
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MEMBER VOTE

FUENTES: YES

BLUMENFIELD: YES

LABONGE: ABSENT

HUIZAR: ABSENT

KORETZ: YES
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